
28th March 2025 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

It has been lovely to see so many of you this week at our Mothers Day Services 
at St. Andrew’s Church. I know how excited the children have been to share their        
singing and poetry with you. I am sure that you will agree that they excelled         
themselves this morning. It is good to take some time out to think about the      
people who care for us and the love we can share with others. 

Year 5 and Year 6 had a great, if somewhat dirty, start to the week with a day of   
Forest School activities. This included den building in the Common as well as 
some cooking over the fire pit. To do this they had to be able to safely light their 
own fires! Many thanks to Kirk Lester from Albemarle Barracks for organising and 
leading these sessions. 

We were also lucky to have Mr. Bell, Pele Trust Chef, in school this week. Year 3 
had an informative and tasty afternoon making and tasting butter, mayonnaise 
and flatbreads. The children enjoyed trying different flavour combinations.  

The Year 4 footballers took part in a football tournament this week. They played 
well and won some matches. Well done everyone! 

Thursday evening saw an uplifting and moving ‘Last night of the Proms’ concert at 
the Knott Hall. Our choir performed admirably and enjoyed singing to such a large 
audience. To hear the children singing with the Ad Murum Singers was truly       
magical. The event raised £1200 towards St. Andrew’s Church roof fund. I think 
that this shows what a great community we have. It is also the only village I know 
which has its own song! 

There have been some reported instances of threadworms in school. While they 
are not serious they are not very pleasant to have. For advice on symptoms and           
treatment option please check out NHS guidance by clicking here. 

Don’t forget to check out Rev. Rachel’s bus trip to Bamburgh! Information later in  
the Flyer. Please contact her for more details if required. 

Well done to Year 1 with the best attendance this week: 98.7%. 

Well done to Year 6 for the best attendance for this year: 97.7%. 

I hope that you enjoy reading this flyer and have a relaxing weekend. 

Mr. A. Wheatley,  

Headteacher    

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 

https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/threadworms/


We continue to focus on attendance and punctuality so please remember that our School starts 

at 8.55am (9am for Nursery) and anyone arriving after this time will me marked as late. 

 

Attendance for this week is summarised below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please see the graphic below which shows the significant impact of absence over time . 

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 
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Class 
Attendance 

this week 
Class  

Attendance 

this week 

Attendance 

this year 

Attendance 

this year 

Nursery

(Hedgehogs) 
97.2% 

Year 3 

(Gibside) 
93.5% 96% 96.1% 

Reception 

(Owls) 
95.6% 

Year 4 

(Lindisfarne) 
89.7% 96.5% 96.3% 

Year 1 

(Wallington) 
98.7% 

Year 5 

(Bamburgh) 
90.8% 97.2% 97.2% 

Year 2 

(Cragside) 
97.2% 

Year 6 

(Dunstanburgh) 
98.6% 97% 97.7% 



 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



A Busy Week in Reception 

This week in Owl class we have been learning the story of ‘The Billy Goats Gruff’ 
and using resources in the tuff tray to retell the story. As small groups we have 
been talking about different problems linked to the characters in the story and 
how we might solve them.. As an example, what could we do if the small billy goat 
hurt their leg? Issac made a brilliant suggestion that we could train the troll to be a 
vet! In our Maths we have been ordering characters from the story from smallest 
to biggest. We have also been thinking about how it’s good to be different by     
listening to the story of Elmer. Then we learnt about the artist Kandinsky and    
coloured Elmer in by drawing or painting concentric circles. Our art work will be 
on display later in the year as part of the Kaleidoscope project. As well as all this 
we have had some brilliant model making this week, a telescope, a rocket and a 
fish tank to name but a few.  

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 
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Taste Testing and Weather Measuring with Year 1 

This week in Year 1 we have been observing the seasonal changes that have 

happened outside. Everybody made great observations on how the plants and 

weather have changed since we last looked at the seasonal changes that had 

happened in the Autumn term. Well done Year 1!  

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Portraits with Year 2 

Year 2 have been working hard at their portrait artwork this week. We've been   

inspired by Picasso's Weeping Women portraits and have worked really hard to 

follow his style - well done, Year 2! 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Growing Plants with Year 3 

As part of Year 3’s Design Technology unit on food, we were delighted to         

welcome Mr. Bell, our talented chef and Catering Manager, into our classroom! 

We talked about the food groups and helped to make flatbread, mayonnaise, 

hummus and even our own butter! We are very inspired to design our own     

sandwich fillings next week. Why not try a few unique fillings and new flavours    

at home?  

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 
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Forest School fun with Year 6  

It was fantastic to be able to enjoy some of the sunny weather this week,           

spending time outdoors completing our forest school activities. The children 

worked well in teams to build dens, before ending their session with hot          

chocolates.  

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Early Years and Key Stage 1 Mothers Day Service 
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Key Stage 2 Mothers Day Service 
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Last Night of the Proms with the Ad Murum Singers 

Thursday evening saw an uplifting and moving ‘Last night of the Proms’ concert at 
the Knott Hall. Our choir performed admirably and enjoyed singing to such a large 
audience. To hear the children singing with the Ad Murum Singers was truly   
magical. The event raised £1200 towards St. Andrew’s Church roof fund. I think 
that this shows what a great community we have. It is also the only village I know 
which has its own song! 
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   ‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 

 

Click the speaker to 

listen to the guide 

https://open.spotify.com/episode/4xcp8H3zdHgnUPjQFV3lM1?go=1&sp_cid=cd4616aab5588bfe31a8293965a9b9fc&utm_source=embed_player_p&utm_medium=desktop&nd=1&dlsi=0d4241a27a924656
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Dates for your Diary - Spring Term  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Thursday 10th April 2025 Year 2 Kings and Queens Day 

Thursday 10th April 2025 
Early Years Easter Craft Afternoon from 1.30pm-3.00pm. 

Parents / Carers welcome to attend. 

Friday 11th April 2025 Key Stage 2 Easter Service at St. Andrew’s Church - 9.30am 

w/c Monday 14th April 2025 EASTER HOLIDAYS 

Monday 28th April 20225 School Re-opens 

Monday 5th May 2025 SCHOOL CLOSED FOR MAY BANK HOLIDAY 

w/c Monday 12th May 2025 Key Stage 2 SATS Week 

Wednesday 21st May 2025 Cricket Engagement Day (Further details to follow) 


